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April 17, 2020 
 
 
Phil Lackman, CEO  
Independent Insurance Agents of Illinois 
4360 Wabash Ave 
Springfield, IL 62711 
 
 
Dear Mr. Lackman,  
 
Thank you for your letter dated April 16, 2020, expressing concern for employers surrounding 
potential adverse effects to their experience modification with the presumption of work-related 
infections as a result of COVID-19.  
 
Through our partnership and discussions with the National Council on Compensation Insurance 
(NCCI), it has been determined by NCCI these claims will be excluded from the impacted 
employers experience modification. Please be advised a rule filing is pending submission to the 
Department.  
 
NCCI has updated their Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) document on their website which 
answers this question as well as numerous others. Here is the web address: 
https://www.ncci.com/Articles/Pages/Insights-Coronavirus-FAQs.aspx 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Robert Muriel, Director  
Illinois Department of Insurance  
 

https://www.ncci.com/Articles/Pages/Insights-Coronavirus-FAQs.aspx



